
From: Lisa M. Widener <LisaWidener@scsenate.gov>
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 5/15/2017 4:20:07 PM
Subject: RE: Workforce Review Committee Meeting - Letter

Got it. I will make sure members of the committee see the letter. Thank you.
 

Lisa Manini Widener
Director of Research
Senate Labor, Commerce & Industry Committee
Office of Senator Thomas Alexander, Chairman
Post Office Box 142
Columbia, South Carolina 29202
Telephone: (803) 212-6220
Fax: (803) 212-6299
Email: lisawidener@scsenate.gov
 

From: Lt. Governor's Office 
 
Sent: Monday, May 15, 2017 4:03 PM
 
To: Thomas C. Alexander ; Luke A. Rankin ; John L. Scott, Jr. ; Joseph S. "Joe" Daning ; Dwight A. Loftis ; Joseph A "Joe" 
McEachern 
Cc: Lisa M. Widener 
Subject: Workforce Review Committee Meeting - Letter
 
Chairman Thomas Alexander and the other members of the Workforce Review Committee,
 
Please find attached a letter from me regarding Director Cheryl Stanton of DEW for your consideration.
 
Best Regards,
Kevin L. Bryant
Lieutenant Governor
LtGov@scstatehouse.gov
803-734-5280
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